GOVERNMENT OF MEGHALAYA
PROGRAMME IMPLEMENTATION DEPARTMENT

NO.PIA.SDRC. 1/2000/66 Dated Shillong, the 5® July 2004

To: Shri F. J. Mairom,
Under Secretary to the Govt.of Meghalaya,
Programme Implementation Department.

To,

Shri E. K. Mawlong, _

Co-Chairman, State Development Reforms Commission.
Subject: Appointment of Member Secretary of the State Development

Reforms Commission.

Reference:  Your letter dated, Shillong the 14™ June 2004.

Sir,

I. am directed to refer to your letter quoted above on the subject,
addressed to the Chief Secretary, Meghalaya ‘and to say that Govt. regrets its inability
to agree to the proposal for appoihtment ot"‘ Shri B. K. Dev Verma, IAS, Principal
secretary to the Govt. of Meghalaya as the Member Secretary of the State
| Development Reforms Commission (SDRC) Meghalaya.

“This has the approval of the Chief Minister, Meghalaya.

4 urs faithfally,

(Shri F. J. Mairom),
Under Secretary to the Govt.of Meghalaya,
¥Programme Implementation Department





